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Hi Shaggers, 

I know everyone had a great time at Fall Migration!  It was great to see old friends and meet new ones.  Thanks to all who 
helped with the free pour on Saturday.  Fun Monday was unbelievable.  All of our items were selling as fast as they were put 
on the table.  Thanks to June and her crew for doing a wonderful job! 
 
We’re having a good response to the free beginner shag lessons for junior shaggers starting October 6 at the Moose Lodge.  
Don’t forget to see Denise or Stephanie if you know of anyone who would like to attend.  Check out the website for our flyer 
with details.  Denise has done an exceptional job finding volunteers to teach on Saturdays.  Thanks to all of you.  We’re also 
starting free lessons on Friday nights at Master’s for club members, so pass the word.  Lessons begin October 5 from 8:00-
8:45 p.m. 
 
Our yard sale will be held on Saturday, October 13 at the Food Lion parking lot next to DMV license plate division.  If you 
have items for the yard sale, please contact Bobbi to make your donations. 
 
Get your costumes ready for our big Halloween blast on October 26.  We’re having a “best female” “best male” and “best 
couple” costume contest with prizes of $25.00 each.  Come out and join the fun! 
 
Please keep volunteering your time, energy and ideas. 
 

See you Friday – keep on Shagging! 
 

Jim West 
 

jswest@mebtel.net 
   Minutes of the August Business Meeting – September 14th, 2007 

Submitted by Michelle Thomas 
Attendees: 

Michelle Thomas David Satterfield Judy Satterfield  Jim Parker 
Hugh Walker Sheila Walker Wes May Steve Williamson 
Sissy Tillman Jonnie Ellington Louise Flanigan Evelyn Turner 

Randy Graham June Graham Stephanie West Jim West 
Gail Jordan Brenda Smith Kent Bradsher Pam McHone 

Steve McHone Mary Ann Lynch Jimmy Lynch Judy Lindley 
Charles Lindley Don McKinney Susan McKinney Mary Gregory 
Ronnie Gregory Bob Maccia Steve Pettigrew Betty Honeycutt 

Patti Smith Ed Smith Carol Pettigrew Denise Upchurch 
Chuck Upchurch Rhonda Webster David Tuttle Polly Tuttle 
Penny Simmons Brian Johnson Pam Hord Butch Dowd 

Ellen Dodson Bob Bason Sharon Bason Tracy Keel 
Bobbie Keel Kim Caldwell   

 

1. The meeting was opened with welcoming remarks from Jim.   
2. Secretary’s report was approved as published in the Shag Rag.  Current membership was at 224 members. 
3. The treasurer read through the latest report.  The treasurer’s report was voted on and approved as published.  Current 

balance as of September 7th - $8,566.90. 
4. The club made the final vote on the banner.  The banner would be presented at the SOS tea party. 
5. Jim reminded members there would be no DJ on September 14th because of SOS and the Fall Member SOS Tea 

Party would be Saturday the 15th at the Arcade. 
6. Mary Gregory reported our club had sold 348 Fun Monday tickets. 
7. Fun Monday Booth update was provided by June Graham.  She has the booth and all the items prepared and ready to 

sell on September 17th at SOS. 
8. Yard Sale trailer was moved to the corner of Kirkpatrick & Troxler.  Please contact Bobbie (919)915-0649 for 

details on donating the much needed items.   
9. The club Halloween Party will be held On October 26th at Masters.  Flyer is on the website for more details.   



 
10. Ronnie Gregory announced the first planning meeting for MOW 2008 will be held September 25th.   
11. Chuck Upchurch gave a report from the very successful Special Olympics Golf Tournament that was held on August 

25th.  He wanted to extend a special thanks to all the volunteers and especially his grillers that volunteered their time 
on that very hot afternoon.  The golf tournament raised $14,124 and after expenses donated $10,063.02 to Special 
Olympics. 

12. Denise Upchurch reported on the Shag Lessons.  Flyers are available on the web site for Junior Lessons.  Please see 
Denise if you are interested in volunteering to help instruct.  Lessons begin October 5th for adults and October 6th for 
juniors. 

13. Louise Flanigan reported on the latest Sunshine News. 
14. Nominations forms for 2008 officers, board of directors and were passed out and collected by Bob Maccia.  

Nominees will be contacted by Bob in the next few weeks. 
15. DJ Chair Kim Caldwell canvassed the club for DJ’s for the Christmas party.  The club suggested about 6 names for 

Kim to contact and check availability. 
16. Please give Ronnie Hall of Fame forms by October 1st or mail to PO Box --- Attention HOF. 
17. Congratulations to Wes May for winning the 50/50 pot of $85. 
18. Meeting was adjourned – the next business meeting will be held October 19th. 

 
 

******Please get those memberships renewed****** 
Thanks, 
Michelle 

Current Membership    !!!!         
224 

Treasury Report 
    Balance on 08/17/07 $$8472.71 
   Income  Expenses 

50/50 Business Meeting $  49.00  Pool Party Expense $  429.92 
50/50 Pool Party 180.00  Office Supplies 4.49 
Fun Monday Sales 564.00  Fun Monday Items 36.96 
Interest Earned 0.41  D.J.’s 200.00 
Fun Monday Tickets 2550.00  Fun Monday Tickets 2545.00 
   Website (Jun,Jul,Aug) 32.85 
     
     
     

  
   

Total Income =  $3343.41  Total Expenses =  $3249.22 
Balance on hand   9/07/07 $8566.90 

 

 
October 5, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is "Shaddy" Roy Childress  

October 12, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

 DJ is Rockin' Ron Russ  
October 19, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting, Nomination of Officers and Birthday Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is Chuck Clodfelter  
October 26, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night and Halloween Party at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM 
 DJ is David "Loose Shoes" Tuttle  

November 2, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

 DJ is TBA  
November 9, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
 DJ is  David Sessoms 



 
November 16, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting, Election of Officers and Birthday Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Mike Harding  
November 23, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is TBA  

November 30, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is TBA 
December 7, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is TBA  

December 14, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

 DJ is TBA  
December 15, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Annual Christmas Party at the Moose Lodge 8:00 PM - 12:30 AM    
DJ is David Sessoms   
December 21, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is TBA  

December 28, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is TBA 
 

                                           
                    October 18, 2007 
                          8:00 PM 
                       Ramada Inn 
 
 
If you would like to volunteer for Meals on Wheels, please contact the Committee Chairs listed 
below: 

 
Meals On Wheels Committee List 

 
Sponsorship----------------- Denise Upchurch 437-9701 dupchurch2@triad.rr.com 
    
Silent Auction-------------- Angie Sharpe 226-6218 awsharpe@triad.rr.com 
    
Decorations----------------- Brenda Smith 226-6342 bsmith23@lanier.com 
    
Door Duty------------------- Louise Flanigan 227-0902 lflanigan@bellsouth.net 
    
50/50------------------------- Steve McHone 449-7572 Smchone2@triad.rr.com 
 

Photos------------------------ Mary Gregory 585-1118 windmill@triad.rr.com 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

October Name November Name 
1 Gary Jones 1 Peter Breth 
3 Michelle Thomas 4 Ken Hepler 
3 Teresa Jones 6 Chip Caldwell 
6 David Tuttle 8 Martha Shoffner 
7 Tommy Stafford 9 Sherry Dixon 
9 Fred Hallaman 9 Ben Walker 

10 Kevin Harrell 14 Rick P. Turner 
14 Cathy Tate 15 Sharon Bason 
21 Steve McHone 17 Eric Raeford 
21 Susan McKinney 17 Angie Sharpe 
22 Jesse Justice 20 June Graham 
22 Marjorie Throckmorton 20 Gloria Thompson 

  21 Susan Harrell 
  21 Jo Ann Robinson 
  21 Donna Jones 
  25 Carol Oakley 
  25 Sheila Walker 
  26 Linda Maccia 
  26 Bridget Robertson 
  27 Don Boone 
  27 Bob Farrar 

 
 

 
There were no new members to be posted in this issue.  Everyone please help to have names appear 

here each and every month by asking people to join our club. 
 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to all the guys who remembered to come out to 
the Prostate Screening Fair.  For those who came you know what a great turn out we had.  The first 
man arrived at 3:00 PM, of course we were still seeing patients and he had to wait.  There were 
several who came early hoping to get in and out before the “rush” but they all had to wait until 6:00 
PM to begin.  I drew the first tube of blood for the PSA test at 5:55 PM and I drew the last tube at 
8:55 PM.  Altogether we had a total of 326 men who came through the screening.  Thank you again 
for helping to not only make this a great screening but also for keeping a check on your health.  We 
girls do need you guys around for along time. 
 
Thanks, 
Sheila Walker 

 
 

 



  

       Sunshine News! 
  

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.   
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any reason, please contact Louise 
Flanigan-committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web master.   
You may reach Louise by email address: lflanigan@bellsouth.net or by phone 336-227-0902. 
You may reach Mary by email address: windmill@triad.rr.com or by phone  
336-585-1118. 

 

           
 

If you would like anything included in the newsletter, please send it to me via email at either of the following 
addresses: walkerhugh@bellsouth.net and walkshei@armc.com.  I will do my best to include your articles, 
pictures, or comments in the next issue.  Please remember that items for the newsletter should always be of 
good taste and of a positive note.  When in question, I will defer to the President for final approval. 
 

All Articles for the September Shag Rag are due to the editor no later then 5:00 PM October 25, 2007.  Any 
items received after that date will be held for the next issue the following month. 
 

Thank you, 
Sheila Walker 
Shag Rag Newsletter Editor 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations BSC! 
 

Our club sold 348 Fun Monday Tickets, we won $200.00 
 

Also, congratulations to Mary Gregory for selling 260 tickets. 
 

Winners of the Fun Monday Raffle are as follows: 
 

Deloris Conway - $7500.00 – from First Coast Shag Club 
Mike Sifford - $2000.00 – from Salisbury Shag Club 

Jim Allen - $1000.00 – from ASSC 
Pricilla Melton - $500.00 – Beach Sales 
Mandy Roberts - $250.00 – Beach Sales 

 

 

Date: 9/26/2007.... Lesia Baker was in the Hospital this week and is now home recovering...... Please 
keep Lesia and family in your thoughts and prayers....................  
Date: 9/25/2007.... Judy Satterfield is in the hospital...... Please keep Judy and David in your thoughts 
and prayers....................  
Date: 9/22/2007.... CONGRATULATIONS Norma and Warren Long -- They have a NEW Grandson! ! ! 
................  
Date: 9/8/2007.... Jackie Hallaman continues to have back problems........Please remember Jackie and 
Fred in your thoughts and Prayers....................  
Date: 5/15/2007.... Ron Fogleman is continuing to receive treatments, so please keep Ron in your 
thoughts and prayers.......Please get well soon Ron, we miss you.............   



 
Fall Cyclone 17 

Hosted by Twister’s Shag Club 
On November 2-4, 2007 

Go to  www.goshagging.com for Flyer and information 
 

 BSC Yard Sale 
October 13, 2007 

 

Items are starting to be placed in the Yard Sale Trailer.  Please call me at 919-915-0649, if you have items you wish to 
put in the yard sale.  We need your help.  The yard sale will be held on Saturday, October 13 at the Food Lion parking 
lot next to DMV license plate division (6:00am until) 
 
Thanks, 
 
Bobbie McLamb 
mclambbobbie@aol.com  

 
The 13th Annual Special Olympics Golf Tournament 

 
The 13th Annual Special Olympics Golf Tournament was held on August 25, 2007, and what a great success it was.  The 
weather  was very HOT!! The food was great. A big thank you to Randy Graham and Tracy Keel for the job they had of 
cooking that day.  The kids were having fun getting autographs with there inflatable golf balls from the the pros all day on the 
golf course and riding the golf carts. 
   
The golf committee worked very hard for several months putting this tournament together and it couldn’t have been done 
without all the support and efforts put forth by this committee.  Thank you to all the local business and members who 
supported this tournament with your donations.  If it were not for these companies and members this event would not be as 
successful as it is.  
 
A special thanks goes out to the volunteers, this tournament would not be what it is today without your continued support.  
So, THANK YOU from the bottom of our hearts and remember that you are why we as a club are able to help such a great 
organization as this year after year.  We would also like to thank, David Sherrill with Ham’s Restaurant , Kellie Hicks with 
Biscuitville, RH Barringer for the beverages, Ralph Johnson at Shamrock Golf Course and last but not least Rick Turner for 
supplying the water and soft drinks, also all the members that brought dessert it was greatly appreciated. 
 
There is so much that could be said about this event and how successful it was. Way to go to the BSC membership and we 
hope you will join us for years to come. It is our teamwork and team efforts that allow us to always pull through and make 
events such as this successful. See you on the course same time and same place next year! 
 
Chuck Upchurch (Event Chairman) & Clint Sharpe (Event Co-Chair) 
Denise Upchurch & Angie Sharpe (The brains behind this event ☺) 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                           
 
  
 
 



A Special Note of Thanks! 
To Heather Jones, Daughter of Charles & Donna Jones, for her life saving techniques at the 
Arcade during SOS.  She was at the right place at the right time to help someone that was in 
distress.  All of us owes you a great deal of thanks.  We are proud of you. 
 
Members of the Burlington Shag Club 

 
 
 

GTSC "MAGIC IN THE MOONLIGHT 
AREA PARTY 

DATE: OCTOBER 6, 2007       TIME: 7 PM 
LOCATION: THIRSTY'S 2 BEACH CLUB 

119 NORTH CHIMNEY ROCK ROAD 
FOR COMPLETE DIRECTIONS/MAPS SEE      THIRSTY'S 2 WEBSITE AT     www.thirstys2.com 

THE GTSC BOARD WOULD LIKE TO EXTEND AN INVITATION FOR YOUR CLUB TO JOIN US FOR " A NIGHT 
OF MAGIC"….FULL BAR-B-Q MEAL, DOOR PRIZES, SILENT AUCTION AND LOADS OF FUN!! THIS IS OUR 
ANNUAL “MEET THE AREA PARTY”...WE WOULD LOVE TO HAVE YOUR CLUB JOIN US!! THE DRESS FOR 
THE NIGHT IS ANYTHING THAT SHINES, GLITTERS, SPARKLES OR DAZZLES!! COST-$5.00 

DJ:  JIM WAYE 
                                            PLEASE RSVP TO: PEGGY WAYE- VICE PRES:  waye7@msn.com 
 
 

Hall Of Fame Meeting for the Committee 
Thursday, October 11, 2007 at 7:00pm at Ronnie Gregory’s house. 

 
The Hall of Fame Committee should all be in attendance. 

 
Hugh Walker, Sheila Walker, Lynda Justice, Brenda Smith, and Ronnie Gregory 

Alternate: Mary Gregory 
 

 

Coming in October is the: 
New Slate of 2008 Nominees For Office.  

 

They will be introduced and formally asked to accept their nomination during the 
October Business meeting.   The vote will take place during the November business 

meeting and the new officers will be sworn in during the Christmas Party in 
December.  

 

President – 1 Year Term 
Vice President – 1 Year Term 

Secretary – 1 Year Term 
Treasurer – 1 Year Term 

Sergeant At Arms – 1 Year Term 
4 Board of Director positions – 2 Year Term 

 

If you have been nominated for an office, according to the newly approved By-Laws, 
you must be present to formally accept your nomination.  Those not present will be 

removed from the ballot. 
 

You must be present to cast your vote. 
  

 
 



 
 
 

                 

 



 
         
   

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
  Information Alert!!! 
 
Any Burlington Shag Club Member who is booked on the Carnival Sensation in January 2008 will need to 
make their final payment for the cruise by November 10, 2007 to Action Travel. 
 
Check out Southwest Airlines for Internet specials on airfare to Orlando International Airport.   
 
Many or our members have made reservations via the Internet to stay at Fawlty Towers Resort in Cocoa 
Beach for the night before the cruise day.  Please see list below for additional hotels and rates: 
Doubletree Cocoa Beach-Oceanfront 321-783-9222, Best Western Cocoa Beach 800-962-0028, 321-783-7621  

Marriott Residence Inn  starting at $159 Cape Canaveral 800 331-3131, 321-323-1100   

Fawlty Towers Resort (www.fawltytowershotel) Cocoa Beach  
 

La Quinta Inn Cocoa Beach 321-783-2252, Days Inn Cocoa Beach $99 ~ $119 800-245-5225  

Luna Sea $69 ~ $119 Cocoa Beach 800-LUNA SEA, The Inn at Cocoa Beach $135 ~ $325 800 343-5307  

Courtyard Marriott Cocoa Beach $139 ~ $219 321 784-4800, Radisson @ the Port $139~$239Cape Canaveral 800 333-
3333 

 Days Inn Cocoa Beach$99 ~ $119 800-245-5225 Luna Sea $69 ~ $119 Cocoa Beach 800-LUNA SEA    

The Inn at Cocoa Beach $135 ~ $325 800 343-5307, Courtyard Marriott Cocoa Beach 139~$219.321 784-4800  

Radisson @ the Port $139 ~ $239 Cape Canaveral 800 333-3333  

Round trip transportation from/to Orlando to Cocoa Beach and surrounding area is available 
through private shuttle services such as “The Busy Traveler” All of the hotels above are 
serviced by this shuttle.  Free shuttle from any of the above hotels to cruise terminal with 
booking of roundtrip airport transfer. 

1 person Special  $40{11am, 1pm, 3pm shuttles only} 
2 people               $60 
3 people              $75 
4 people               $80 
5 people             $100 
6 people             $120  
7 to 9 people      $135 
10 people           $150  
for larger groups, please call for rates 
one-way fares, transfers between 7am and 6pm, driver gratuity not included                                                            
 Please call Brenda Smith by November 1, 2007, if you are interested in participating in a group rate for ground 
transfers at 226-6342 and leave a message.    
 

                
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



       
 
 

                                                        
 

 
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows: 
        Size   One-half year  Full Year 
Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
        Size   One-half Year  Full Year 
Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 
If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward The information to Mary Gregory as soon as possible.  Mary 
will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the newsletter for printing.  Please forward all payments 
to David Satterfield.   
 
If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one 
of the club officers and we will be happy to set up whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

SHAG  RAG 
October 2007 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 

 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 
 

The purpose or our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music. 


